Minutes of the Extraordinary Meeting of Broughton Moor Parish Council held in Broughton Moor Community Centre on Sunday 7th January 2024 at 1.30pm.
Present:  Cllrs Denise Scott, Lesley Dakers, Claire Howsen, Helen Little, Jemma Dakers.
Rev’d Judith Morgan, Parish Clerk, was also present.
Apologies for absence - none
76/23 To discuss the Parish Council’s response to the LEA taking over the governance of Broughton Moor Primary School
The meeting heard how the remaining two members of the School’s Governing Body had resigned at 3.59pm on Friday, 5th January, just before a scheduled 4.00pm meeting at which two new Parent Governors would have joined the Governing Body.  This had left the school without any Governors and the LEA had assumed the role of Governance.  It was unclear what would now happen regarding the two people who would have become Parent Governors, but for the time being they are not included in the school’s governance.
It was noted that the school currently has two members of staff on long term sick leave.
It is understood that the LEA will appoint an interim executive board of governors to serve for up to twelve months until a new Governing Body can be established.  The school is likely to be academised in the interim period but will not close.  Parents will be issued with a letter from the LEA explaining the current situation.
The Parish Council considered its response and it was resolved that the Clerk should send an email to the LEA expressing the Council’s concerns that the interim board of governors will have no knowledge of the local community and village dynamics, and offering assistance in whatever way may be deemed appropriate.

The meeting closed at 2.00pm.
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